
Any-Lengths Business Meeting Minutes –March 2023 
 
 
 
Leon T, Group Chair called the meeting to Order. Meeting started with the 
Serenity Prayer. 
 
Leon asked members to raise their hands if they wanted to speak. 
 
Treasurer Report 
 
Mike gave a report in his role of Interim Treasurer. Susan asked if Mike had 
received a cheque, which she had sent, and he confirmed that he had.  
 

 
 
Service Coordinator Report 
 
Paula was on vacation. Therefore, no report was given. 
 



GSR Report 
 
Sherri gave a report. There will be an assembly in October Hybrid format. Mike 
will add the information to the website about the Pre-Assembly registration. 
Discussion on whether our group will pay registration fee for AL GSR to attend 
the assembly virtually. Motion passed to pay. 
  

 
Chairperson Report 
 
The chairpersons that were present gave a report. No issues to report.  Some 
meetings are having an increase in attendance. 
 
Website 
 
Mike will edit the guidelines for tech/chat documents to reflect the new payment 
methods. 
 
Coins/Birthday  
 
Pete is active in his new role and has been sending out coins; Sherri and Mike 
are collecting the sobriety dates for AL members. Pete gave an update on the 
cost of coins and asked for a group conscience on which type of coins to 
purchase for various lengths of sobriety.  Coins range in price from $1.75 to 
$18.75. There was no consensus on which type to purchase or whether coins will 
be sent out to anyone who requests one or group members only. We don’t 
currently have a list of group members. Mike referenced the guideline we have 
on our website. It reads that members of our group can request a coin. This item 
was tabled until we have a list of group members. 
 
 
New Business 
 
Discussion around how the number of members required at a meeting to make a 
quorum. This was tabled for a later date when we have our group members list 
completed. 
 
A motion was passed to vote April as Treasurer, David and TC to service 
positions. 
 
There was discussion with regards to sobriety requirements for service. It was 
agreed that we would not make any changes at this time. If a person in services 
has a slip the consensus was to leave it at 30 days sobriety.  
 
 


